 Drinking Water Challenge Grant Conference Meeting Minutes

July 30, 2:30pm – 4:00pm EDT

Participants



	· Laurie Cullerot, New Hampshire

· Dan Burleigh New Hampshire

· Pat Bickford New Hampshire

· Rod Dehner, Vermont

· Mike Corbin, Maine 

· Leslie Latt, Maine

· Jerry DiVincenzo, Vermont
· Jean Nicolai, Vermont

· Rich Amirault, Rhode Island
	· Ellie Kwong, EPA

· Ewa King, Rhode Island

· Doug Timms, enfoTech

· Mike Matsko, New Jersey
· Peter Tenebruso, New Jersey

· Sherry Driber, New Jersey

· Louis Sweeny, Ross & Associates

· Kochukoshy Cheruvettolil, Ross & Associates


Action Items



        Doug Timms will post the eDWR IPT PowerPoint presentation on the website. [DONE]
        Workgroup members will email Doug and Laurie if they want to volunteer to be on the Schema Review Workgroup by Tuesday August 5th.

        Workgroup members will review changes to the DW Data Elements Spreadsheet (currently available on the website) before the call on August 27th. (Doug Timms will change internal version numbering to match file name from v5.4 to v5.5).

        Louis Sweeny (or Rob Willis) will provide the Workgroup with more information on EPA’s Substance Registry System (SRS) [formerly known as the Chemical Registry System (CRS)].

        Doug Timms will have a draft on Best Practices #2 (Laboratory Signup Process) for discussion on the August 27th Call.

        Dan Burleigh will give a demonstration of the e-DWR Reporting features created for NHDES on the August 13th IT-centric call. 
        Doug Timms will send a draft agenda for the IT-centric conference call to team members today [DONE]
        Workgroup members will email any IT-related questions to Doug Timms prior to the IT-centric call (8/13) so that they can be prepared for the Question and Answers component of the call.

Meeting Minutes



IPT Update

Laurie and Doug updated the group on the July 25th IPT meeting. They reported the meeting was successful and that all the participants were in agreement. New Hampshire and New Jersey represented the Challenge Grant group.
The IPT would like to have one person from each state as it is now focusing on developing a drinking water schema. Ideally the volunteer would be somebody who has time and interest in developing schema and has knowledge of the end to end data. Workgroup members were asked to email Laurie by Tuesday, August 6th at the latest if they if they wanted to volunteer. Doug clarified that this group would be spending less time on point by point issues and would off-load some of that work to the Schema Review group. The role of the CG group would be to review what comes out of the Schema Review group and to relay that to the Advisory Committee. 
Advisory Committee Update

Doug made a presentation to the Advisory Committee and explained the project. Co-chairs nominations were solicited from the lab perspective (Municipality Drinking Water labs and private labs). Several issues were raised especially with regard to regulation surrounding contracting labs. Doug informed the group that labs were interested in submitting data electronically and MOR data was the prime focus.
Data Elements Meeting Update

Doug updated the Workgroup on the progress made at the meeting. The group worked on the Data Elements spreadsheet and moved data elements around to make it more in line with the Lab Data Standards. Currently the group is looking at a sample collection and how it is prepared and received from the samplers – focusing on the inclusion of variables like temperature, time and, containers and also how it was prepared and analyzed. The revised spreadsheet has been posted on the website and changes have been highlighted in red. A new column Data Field Definitions has been added. The group is waiting a few more weeks before tackling QC and Derived Data to wait and see the findings of the Lab group. Doug clarified that the Challenge grant group would be handling this issue. The Data Elements group will meet next on August 27th. 
Best Practices
The group discussed the options available to identify analytes. CAS numbers appeared to be the most popular system though the group agreed that a crosswalk table that would enable conversion between CAS numbers and SDWIS ID numbers and, STORET parameter codes would be useful. Louis reminded the group that the EPA maintained a Chemical Registry System (now called the Substance Registry System) which has well articulated reference and could be made available to States. Louis offered to give the Workgroup an update on the SRS and whether it would be feasible to use. The group briefly discussed the possibility of making this available as a Web Service. Louis also informed the group that Delaware had already created such a crosswalk table and it would be useful to see how it worked and how the business rules surrounding its use had evolved.  

Based on the Best Practices identified at the Face-to Face meeting, Doug identified the next priority Best Practice that the Workgroup should consider.

Best Practice #2: Laboratory Sign-up Process

· Sign up

· Restrictions

· Subcontracted Labs

· Lab sub-systems

· Differences with Lab Certification

The Workgroup agreed to discuss this on the August 27th call and Doug offered to draw up a draft for discussion on the call.

Upcoming Conference Calls

1. IT-centric call – August 13th 

a. Upload File Submission Models

b. In-person verification (tie in with webforms)

c. Handling PIN and password security.

The call would also analyze the security systems that Dan Burleigh had created for New Hampshire and have time allotted for Question and Answers. The Workgroup members were encouraged to email any questions they had to Doug and Dan before the call so they could prepare for them.

2. Best Practices Call – August 27th
Flow over topics will be handled on the September 10th call.

